LCUCC MINUTES

Date and Location:  Izzy’s in Newport.  Wednesday December 21st, 2011
Attendance:
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The illustrious Ken Lamb called the meeting to order. 
Treasurers:  We have $1906.41 in the bank.  We wrote 4 checks total, 3 of them for the holiday donations.  We donated 3 checks for $150 each to 3 charities in the south Lincoln County area.  We are working on getting compliant with the state on their new tax-exempt status.  Should be completed by next month.
Damages:  Pete reported that for our Zone 2 we had 152 requests with 0 damages reported.
Standards Report: Mr. Vick asked if we should re-write our mission statement?  On page 5 of the standards manual is the 811 mission statement and should ours match this?  We will discuss.
Old Business:  Pete placed an ad for our council on some local radio stations.  96.7 KCRF (classic rock) and 97.5 KSHL (country) will play it.  The group got to hear it as Pete provided a wave file of the actual ad.  It was a freebie and well done; much thanks to Pete.  Kerry (sp?) down at KSHL really helped us out. Pete will distribute the ad electronically to those that are interested.  Perhaps to the state?...
States Report:  Ken and Dan attended the last meeting at Spirit Mtn.  We went to both the OUNC & OUCC portions.  An accountant, Kristal Hyatt, gave a presentation to help the local chapters on what was needed to be submitted to the State.  The tax-exempt status requires that we file new IRS forms, as the requirements changed in 2007.  
Ron Singh, head ODOT surveyor, was a guest speaker at the OUNC portion.  He asked the group if an exemption could be written to the rule for placing surveying hubs and placing stakes.  Well it was concluded that this is how the utilities and offsets are marked, as per the rules, so no further exemption would be written.  Just exercise caution when digging, especially if searching for a property corner that may be buried.  Board’s decision is that it’s not necessary to call for locates for this type of work. 

The OUCC would like photos of the local chapter’s officers.  We took photos and sent them on.
New Business:  New officer positions same as last year.  Ken picked up the calendars and Lanny picked up the 3000 tidebooks.  Please take some and distribute where appropriate.
Speaker Jenny Demaris with the Lincoln County Emergency Management (under sheriff’s office) presented because she wants to get contacts for the utilities.  She has to think in the “worst-case” scenario.  She is providing training of Initial Assessment for damage documentation and how to record/report that.  Jenny provided a brochure on “Citizen Alert” program.  I will add her to the distribution list.  Please read the attached documents that she provided.

Projects:  There is a small bore job in Lincoln City by Coastcom.  CLPUD is finishing up Cape Foulweather and are still working in Toledo.  Annie stated that Lincoln City has no funds for street manintenance, but potholing is still required by the utilities, to be safe.  Ken raised the point that VacX does a good job potholing, especially with the restoration.  Overall it was discussed that bagged UPM as cold-patch works well, but it is expensive.  Good way to go for small patches in the off-season.
Provided $25 tip to bill for good service Izzy’s has provided all year.

Next Meeting:  Wednesday, January 18th, 2012 at the Spouting Horn in Depoe Bay.  Hope to see everyone there!
